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Say it with flowers . . . .  
 

Dave & Carol have nominated  
Pete Evans 

for a bouquet to let him know they are thinking of them. 
 

Eileen Agars has requested a bouquet for 
Lynne Sadler to congratulate her on her new job 
and also for Charley Sadler and Mary Colbeck 

as they move into their new homes. 
 
 

 

If you would like to send a óvirtualô bouquet to someone, to mark a 
special occasion or in memory of someone or to say thank you, 
please get in touch with Louise and she will put it in the newsletter, 
along with a message if you want to include one.  Louise will even 
try to find your choice of flower or colour scheme if at all possible! 

All services and meetings at Queen Street Methodist Church       

are, once again, suspended until further notice. 

Sunday Worship at Queen Street 
 

Our online service will be uploaded each week to our website  
 

www.queenstreet.org.uk/worship 
 

It will also be available on the Queen Street Facebook page alongside a lot of  
other helpful information to keep you in touch.                                                                      

If you havenôt watched last weekôs yet, it is still available. 

http://queenstreet.org.uk/worship


Prayer of the Week 

Father God, 
this is Advent, the season of expectation. In homes throughout the land  
Christmas cards will start arriving to stand displayed on mantelpiece and  
windowsill. Festive trees are being adorned with tinsel and baubles, and  

children wonder what gifts will lie beneath them this year. Two thousand years 
ago a people waited expectantly as they listened to a prophet called John talk of one who was 
to come, the Promised One of God, and they began to prepare themselves for that moment. 

 

 Father God, your servant John the Baptist came with a challenging message; calling for  
repentance and lives to be transformed. Those who heard were filled with expectation, waiting 

for Messiah, and yet ultimately failing to notice his arrival in that humble stable. 
This Advent season, may we be filled with expectation, as we celebrate the greatest gift of all; 

your Son, Jesus Christ.  
Amen 

ADVENT STUDY 2020 
 

This is an invitation for you to attend a three part Advent Study led by myself.  
Please note each session is complete in itself. 

 

Study 1 óImmanuelô Thursday 3rd December, 6.00pm  
Wednesday 9th December 11.15am @ Westborough  
(preceded by Holy Communion at 10.30am)  
 

Study 2 óIlluminationô Thursday 10th December 6.00pm  
Wednesday 16th December 11.15am @ Westborough  
(preceded by Holy Communion at 10.30am)  
 

Study 3 óInstructionô Thursday 17th December, 6.00pm  
Wednesday 23rd December 11.15am @ Westborough  
(preceded by Holy Communion at 10.30am)  
 

Please note that the Thursday Studies, which were originally Scheduled to take place at Queen 
Street, will now be taking place via zoom. If you wish to take part send a request for an invitation 

via email to graham.morgan@methodist.org.uk  and I will send you a link. 
 

It is still hoped that the Thursday meetings will take place at Westborough however, if restrictions 
are in place which prevent us from meeting in person, these will also become zoom meetings 
and  if this happens those taking part will need to send me a request for an invitation via email. 

 

Graham (Rev Graham Morgan) 

Mission to Seafarers 
 

I was looking for a free hat pattern and found one. This led me to contact our Coastal RNLIs. If 
you enjoy knitting or crochet, or have a friend who does, please consider making a hat for Filey 

RNLI or The Whitby Mission & Seafarers Centre. Hats are used all year round. 
 

Finished hats can be dropped off with Julia Buck, Briggswath  
contact her to arrange where to deliver: email juliabuck.jmb@gmail.com  tel: 0788756770 

Filey Methodist Church letterbox (Side door), Union Street, Filey. YO14 9DZ 
or Emma Morgan , at the manse or  

contact emma.morgan@methodist.org.uk tel: 01723 361214 
 

Please hand over any finished hats by December 15th  
Goods will be quarantined when  
delivered to their final destination. 

 

Thank you. 
 

Emma  
 

If you would like to receive a copy of the  
pattern, please contact Louise  
and she will forward it to you. 

mailto:graham.morgan@methodist.org.uk
mailto:juliabuck.jmb@gmail.com
mailto:emma.morgan@methodist.org.uk


Embracing the Future 
 

Dear friends, 
 

As you are hopefully aware, we now have a new roof! 
This is good news as is the news that the work was 
completed under budget! We had a budget of Ã75,000 
and the final bill, including additional work, was Ã72,987. 
 

Perhaps the best news is that all the bills have been 
paid! We are truly blessed to be in this position. 
 

Some time ago we set up the óEmbracing the Futureô fund along with an invitation for people to 
use this fund to make donations towards the roof replacement. 
 

The question was asked at our Church Council meeting whether we ought to close the 
óEmbracing the Futureô fund and it was decided not to. 
 

As we look to the future we see great potential in developing our digital technology and in  
improving our wi-fi capabilities. As we continue to develop our building and improve our facilities, 
there are other areas and possibilities to explore. 
 

The Church Leadership and Business Teams are thinking these things through. 
You too can be part of this process by sharing your thoughts and ideas with us concerning these 
developments. 
 

By keeping the óEmbracing the Futureô fund open, we are also giving you the opportunity to  
invest in our future by making a financial donation, this could be a one off, or a regular gift. 
 

Above all, let us pray for God to lead and guide us in all that we seek to be and do that it would 
be to His glory. Without Him we donôt have a future to embrace! 
 

Graham  
(Rev Graham Morgan) 

Christmas Gift project for local refugees 
 

A message from Laura Cooper 
 

For the last few years we have co-ordinated the donation of Christmas gifts to our locally settled 
refugee families and would like to do the same again this year. Ideally we could do with offers to 
cover 10 families, ranging from babies to grandparents which is quite a task! Also if anyone is  
talented at putting together hampers, a volunteer or two for that would be wonderful. Donations 
of treats and festive gifts for those would also be fantastic. It is a big ask and everyone has so 
much of their plates this year. If you are able to contribute then please contact me and I will get 
back to you with a detailed plan. We can then sort it out in a Covid safe way. If anyone would 
prefer to order online and have their gift delivered straight to me, 
Iôm more than happy to then gift wrap and label it for you. Budget 
is Ã20 please so that everyone gets something of similar value. 
Any support of local businesses would also be magnificent.  

 

Contact details: starlightloz@hotmail.com ; 07586 080504  
 

Thank you. 

Christmas Cards to the church family 
 

As we will be unable to have the post box for Christmas cards in church this year we know that 
some people are concerned about how they will be able to send Christmas messages to their 

church family. 
 

If you feel that the cost of postage is prohibitive, or you are unable to hand deliver cards, or  
maybe you give to charity instead of sending cards, we want to offer the opportunity for you to 
send a Christmas message to your Queen Street friends all in one go. In the final newsletter  

before Christmas, Louise is planning to put together a óbulletin boardô of your 
messages.  If you would like to send Christmas greetings to the church  
family, please send your message to Louise by letter, phone or e-mail. 

 

We all love to receive cards and many people are facing a more isolated 
Christmas than they are used to so we would still encourage you to send 
cards if you are able to. You can still send a message via the newsletter too! 

mailto:starlightloz@hotmail.com


Sacrament of Kindness 
 

Revd Sue Pegg 
 

I remember responding enthusiastically and  
positively to what was asked of me during my    
Ordination service, ñdo you believe you are called 
to a lifelong ministry of word and sacrament?ò I 
had no hesitation, ñI doò. But that was nearly  
twenty years ago when no one could have  

predicted what was to happen in 2020, the year of 
the Covid pandemic. 

 

With church buildings closed and lots of new 
health and safety regulations in place, celebrating 
the Sacrament of Holy Communion got a whole lot 
harder. And so it was I found myself five months into the pandemic not being able to celebrate 
the Sacrament with any of the congregations I care for. I began to ponder what to do. 

 

I remembered years ago being taught that the definition of a Sacrament was an outer sign of an 
inner grace, God working through ordinary things transforming them through grace and love, in 

order to spiritually feed his people.   
  

Being a rural minister it seemed obvious to look outwards to the beauty of creation as I prayed. 
Thatôs when I spotted our apple tree in the garden which this year for some unknown reason had 
produced an abundance of apples. Surely apples couldnôt become Sacramental?  I continued to 

think and pray. 
 

My reflections turned to the concept of a óSacrament of Kindness. It seemed a bit bazaar but then 
Iôd come across many people during the pandemic who seemed to respond well to little acts of 
kindness. In the early weeks weôd developed a Phone a Friend initiative which had been well  
received and of course thereôd been many little prayer cards shared with those experiencing  

difficulties. 
 

But a Sacramental Apple Crumble?  I thought again about those words which describe a  
Sacrament as an outward sign of an inner grace and pondered the possibility that I would be  

offering more than simply a tasty dish.  
 

I began to bake, offering spiritual fruits of Sacramental kindness made with love to those living 
alone, with those who had extra worries of health conditions as well as those unable to see their 

families who felt isolated.  
 

As Christmas fast approaches the Bible Text which is seems so relevant this year is John 1:5ô 
The light shines in the darkness and the darkness cannot overcome itô. The village churches are 
about to distribute electric t lights, along with the text in little lace bags around the area in an  
attempt offer hope in dark times. And so the Sacramental kindness continues. The pandemic 
might have come unexpectedly but each little gift of hope which brings a smile to a face shows 
me that God can work in very extraordinary Sacramental ways in these difficult days when itôs 

almost impossible to share bread and wine together. 

This week we received a letter from Norman . . . . 
 

Hi, 

This is my daughter, Elizabeth and me at my 
94th Birthday party at her home at Horbury, 
Wakefield. She will be 68 on 23rd December.  
She was born at Hazelwood Castle in 1952 
near Tadcaster. She has suffered with diabetes 
since she was 11 years old. 

The tie I am wearing, she bought for me and itôs 
all ñBikesò as I cycled thousands of miles in the 
Yorkshire Dales as a young óYorkshiremanô. I 
wish I was able to do that now! 

Norman 



GET INVOLVED! 

Queen Street Together 
 

www.queenstreet.org.uk and hello@queenstreet.org.uk 
  

On our website you are able to request practical help - we can shop, collect prescriptions, chat with you 
and pray for you.  If you have a need, please get in touch and we will do whatever we can to help. We 
want every one of you to know that, however isolated you may feel, you are being thought about and 

prayed for. 
  

Facebook.com/queenstreetchurch 
  

We have different activities on Facebook throughout the week, something different each day. Some of the 
activities provide some light entertainment, others are thought provoking but all  

encourage us to share with one another as the family of God. 

Over the Past Week on Facebook 
   

No Impossible Obstacles 
Hebrews 11:1-6, 13-16 

 

 

 

Today we posted instructions for 
making an advent wreath 

It's #ThankfulThursday and whilst this has been a very sad time for many,  
today we're celebrating the positives that have come from our time in lockdown.  

 

It is easy to take the simple, everyday things in our life for granted. Today,  
consider those people/items/places etc. that you often overlook. We would love 

you to share the small things in your life that make you thankful. 

Jean Bradley chose 
 

óThe Old Rugged Crossô 

This coming Saturday is a Social Action Saturday. 
Details of óBuoyancy Aidô are on the next page. 

We would love to hear how you responded to our challenge. 

The theme this week  
is óFencesô 

Am thankful for our new washing machine fitted today 
Sally Bloom 

 

The promise of seeing family at Christmas 
David Somers 

 

A friend bringing chocolate just because! 
Louise Atkinson 


